	MINUTE NUMBERS 338



Minutes of Overview and Scrutiny (Resources) Committee

Meeting Date:

Thursday, 16 August 2007 starting at 7.00pm

Present:

Councillor J S Taylor (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Director of Resources, Director of Development Services and the Corporate Policy Officer.

334
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors J Alcock, D Berryman, C Punchard and J Waddington.

335
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2007 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

336
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

337
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

338
REPORT FROM MARKET TOWN INITIATIVES

a)
The Longridge Partnership

Mr Rupert Swarbrick attended the meeting and reported to the Committee on the Longridge Partnership, which had been set up in 1998 to undertake a market town consultation.  Results were unveiled at a public meeting in May 2000.  A full market town health check had been undertaken after which 38 actions had been identified and these were launched publicly in January 2005.


Mr Swarbrick informed the Members that it was intended that the partnership should be a permanent initiative and it was currently being re-invigorated.  Invites had been sent to various groups in the area asking for representatives to participate.  The only financial support that the partnership received was from the Longridge Town Council but they had already completed several of the features of the action plan and work was continuing on several more of the actions including the improved marketing of Longridge and the planning for a regenerated civic centre.  They remained confident that the excellent momentum achieved to date would be maintained.  


The Committee were particularly interested in the improved uses for the Longridge Civic Hall and the re-development proposals for the station buildings.  


The Chairman thanked Mr Swarbrick for attending the meeting and for his very comprehensive report.  

b)
Clitheroe the Future

The Chairman welcomed Mr Richard Jackson to the Committee and he submitted a report on the work of Clitheroe the Future Partnership.  The organisation was formed in 2001 to participate in the Countryside Agency market town initiative.  It was one of 17 towns in the north west selected to take part from those who submitted expressions of interest and 40-50 volunteers had joined the partnership to start the health check required by the Countryside Agency.  Clitheroe the Future was now a private limited company and very closely related to the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership.  It played an important part in the formulation of the original community strategy and continued to contribute to the elements of the new strategy.  Its relationship with other market towns was reported to Committee together with details of its administration.  Details of projects were reported to the Committee together with details of projects which had been entered into with other partners.


The Committee discussed with Mr Jackson the funding of other schemes, the main one being the development at Roefield Sports Centre.  


The Chairman thanked Mr Jackson for his attendance at the meeting and for his report.  

c)
Whalley Action Group

The Chairman welcomed Mr D Nicholson and Mr Diack from the Whalley Action Group.  They submitted a written report setting out details of the 21 key actions which had been identified following the completion of the Whalley Parish Plan in September 2004.  The report then highlighted those areas where success and failures had been achieved.  The main area concerning the representatives from the Whalley Action Group related to highway matters and their inability to liaise with the County Council relating to traffic problems in the village.  Problems were also being encountered following the development at Calderstones and the lack of facilities at that site.  The representatives felt that the way forward was for a renewed commitment from all the local authorities involved especially the County Council regarding traffic related matters and the problems being experienced because Calderstones was so remote from the village centre.  The Chairman referred to the Lancashire Locals organisation and suggested that some of the problems being experienced at Whalley could be considered by that Committee.  The Director of Development Services informed the Members that the Overview and Scrutiny (Services) Committee was carrying out a review of the work of the Lancashire Locals and he suggested that a member of the Overview & Scrutiny (Resources) Committee should become a member of the Working Group.  The Chairman of Committee agreed to attend on behalf of this Committee.  


The Chairman thanked the representatives from Whalley for attending the meeting and informed all the organisations that the Committee would like to see them all again in February 2008 to received further reports on their work.  

Councillor David Smith left the meeting at 8.10pm and the Committee then became inquorate.  

339
RIBBLE VALLEY STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP

The Partnership Officer, on behalf of the Director of Development Services, submitted a report relating to the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership.  It informed Members that the partnership had a primary function in co-ordinating the preparation of the Sustainable Community Strategy and performance managing the action plans which derived from the objectives and priorities contained in that strategy.  Local strategic partnerships had been introduced to encourage joint working between organisations and the community.  They were non-statutory, multi-agency partnerships which matched local authority boundaries.  They brought together at a local level the different parts of the public private community and voluntary sectors allowing different initiatives and services to support one another so that they could work together more effectively.

The most important body in ensuring the co-ordination of actions identified within the sustainable community strategy was the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership which had been formed in 2002 and undergone a compete restructuring in 2005 to ensure that it was fit for purpose to deliver the objectives of the last community strategy.  Details of the board of this strategic partnership were reported to Committee together with details of how the partnership was funded.  The partnership was supported and administered by a partnership officer who was within the Council's management hierarchy but worked for the partnership.  Other support was given by officers from the Council and the County Council.  Members of the Council were also involved with many of the theme groups and this would be an increasingly important part of the development of the strategic plan.  The Ribble Valley Sustainable Community Strategy would be published in October covering the period 2007-2013.

The Members thanked the Partnership Officer for his report.

340
QUARTERLY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS REPORT – QUARTER 1

The Corporate Policy Officer submitted a report which covered the first quarter and details of the Council's performance against national and local performance indicators and the Council's ambitions and objectives as detailed within the Corporate Performance and Improvement Plan 2007-2010.  The report comprised two sets of information as follows.

· The Council's Best Value Performance Indicators (BVPIs) reported by exception for each of the quarters of 2007/2008.  Performance was also given for the previous year.  

· A summary of the Council's Local Performance Indicators (LPIs) for the same period as given above.  These tables were provided to allow Members to ascertain how well services were being delivered against the local priorities.  Members then discussed these indicators in some detail and thanked the Corporate Policy Officer for her report.

341
MEMBER INVOLVEMENT IN PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT

The Corporate Policy Officer submitted a report to inform Members of the importance and significance of performance management and its relevance to achieving the Council's ambitions and providing excellent services.  The report related in particular to the Members’ role in this area.  The report set out details of the current arrangements which were in force and informed Members that Councils seeking to improve their performance management arrangements were increasingly adopting performance clinics where those accountable for a service were asked to report on the performance.  Details of how the performance clinics operated were reported to Committee.

The Corporate Policy Officer also suggested that a member training session should be set up for the use of the Council's performance management system which had been specifically designed for use by district Councils.  One of the advantages of this system over some of its competitors was that it was web based which meant that with minimal technical help, authorised users could access the system from anywhere as long as the computer could access the Internet.  This allowed for Members to access the system from home.  

The Members thanked the Corporate Policy Officer for her report and agreed with her recommendation that performance clinics should be introduced to support the assessment and recovery of poor performance.  They also were of the opinion that Member training sessions in the use of the covalent performance management system should be organised.  

The meeting closed at 8.42pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact John Baldwin, ext 4408.
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